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18 October 2018
Dear parents and carers

Welcome back to school. We hope all children have settled back well into the routine. We particularly welcome all our new children and families who have recently joined us. We are very happy you have chosen our schools for your family and trust you have settled in well. This is the time of year when we write to you with an update on our work.
The governors visit the schools throughout the year to see how the development plans have been progressing. Last year Mrs Grainger’s Kites focused on ‘Excellence for Everyone; Culture of Challenge; Community and Curriculum and ‘Closing the Gap’. We have worked with staff, spent time with children and met with the Junior Leadership Team and the Learning Leaders. The results last year were broadly in line with the predictions and there were some areas of real strength, giving us a clear path for improvement for the coming year. It is worth saying though that sometimes the impact of the work a school does is not seen in academic test based results. It is in the children’s behaviour and attitude to learning. Confident and open to trying new tasks, being clear about where they are in their learning and what they need to do next. This crucial attitude to learning is what we aim to give our children by the time they leave our schools; ready and happy to take on the next stage in their lives.

In September staff and governors met to look forward to the new school year and refocus our efforts on what our current children need. This year Mrs Grainger and her team have identified the following ‘Stars’ for development:

Magnificent Mastery: Focus on Maths, to improve the children’s understanding and ability to explain their mathematical thinking, improving outcomes for all children 
Loving Lifelong Literacy: Focus on English, using high quality texts to support understanding grammar and spelling rules and using these in independent writing, improving outcomes for all children 
Leading a Federation Curriculum: Focus on developing our curriculum even further; offering exciting and enriching opportunities for learning and working collaboratively.
Closing the Gap: Focus on ensuring that all children make progress form their starting points and that all children have a chance to succeed.
Mrs Grainger will be holding information events shortly to discuss her plans. Please look out for the dates via the newsletter. You are, as always, welcome at either event at either school.
We would like to take this opportunity to highlight our curriculum to you. The intent of the curriculum has to be to inspire children to learn and to prepare them for life beyond our schools in line with our mission as a Federation of Church Schools. This means we look at what the children need to learn and what they want to learn about. We have ‘Inspire Days’ where learning is done differently. We have our Pupil Led topic and our Teacher Inspire topic. We also ensure our children have a variety of trips to enhance their learning and cultural experiences both on and off the Island. This year we aim to link more across the Federation, expanding the children’s horizons, working in larger groups and challenging them to aim high. The curriculum also has a large element concerned with Personal, Social & Health Education (PSHE) as well as the Spiritual, Moral, Social and Cultural (SMSC) development of each child. The impact of our curriculum, combined with the work on our other ‘Stars’, aims to lead to the best possible individual outcomes both academically as well as emotionally for each child. This is what Mrs Grainger’s team, supported by governors, work for every day.
We want to thank parents in both schools for your support these last few years whilst both school premises have been developed. At Yarmouth the finalised works have now been complimented with new furniture. At Shalfleet we are awaiting the finishing touches in the next month or so completing a full make-over. We hope parents agree we have schools to be proud of, providing the suitable learning environment the children deserve. Our very active Parent Associations deserve a special mention. They have been amazing, raising funds to support the premises works. We are very grateful to them for their unstinting support. They can always do with extra help, so please get in touch if you can give even a little bit of time to support forthcoming events. 
Throughout the year there will be a variety of events supported by staff and governors; Mrs Grainger’s ‘Communicake’ for an informal chat, information events and parents’ evenings where you have a chance to catch up with the class teacher. Your child will also be excited to invite you into their classroom, to share in their work or look at what they have achieved. Please do come along as the partnership between home and school is one of the most important aspects in securing a successful outcome for children.

The Governing Body supports the schools’ work, through a ‘portfolio style’ of governance. Below is the list of Portfolios holders and committees as recently agreed:
· Attendance - Laura Homes

· Community - Debbie Munn, Tina Griffiths and Steve Holland

· EYFS (including pre-schools) - Laura Homes and Tina Griffiths 
· Finance - Debbie Downer, Caroline Weeks and Mark Webber

· Headteacher’s Performance Management - Tina Griffiths, Debbie Downer and Mark Webber 
· Inclusion - Caroline Weeks

· Modern Foreign Language - Tina Griffiths 

· Pay Committee - Debbie Downer, Carla Bradshaw and Steve Holland

· PE - Krista Bratton

· Premises/Health and Safety - Carla Bradshaw

· Religious Education/SIAMS - Tina Griffiths and Sylvia Smith

· Safeguarding - Mark Webber

· Standards - Steve Holland and Mark Webber

· Staffing and Policies - Debbie Downer and Steve Holland

Following the appointment of the Vicars at St Michael and St James’ churches we are delighted to let you know that both have the intention to play an active role in our schools including attendance at some governing body meetings. We currently do have a Foundation Governor vacancy linked to St Swithin’s, Thorley. Should you be able to represent the Church of England or know of someone, please get in touch via either school office. Our ‘Instrument of Government’ indicating the categories of governors we can have by law and the governors’ Business Interests and attendance can be viewed on our website under the ‘Federation/Governors’ tab. We meet twice per term to ensure we can review and discuss the work that has been undertaken, raise any questions or concerns and review the strategic direction of the Federation. These regular meetings also help to ensure our statutory duties are correctly discharged.

Please don’t forget to visit the Federation website www.fosay.co.uk. It is a great resource where class pages hold key information as well as pictures of recent activities and learning. You will find club and homework information and links to the schools’ performance. The Parent Associations have their own section under ‘Parent Zone as has the Parent Forum. The Parent Forum is a great opportunity to take an active part in the decision making in our schools. Do sign up to represent your child’s year group.
We look forward to a stimulating year where the children are excited about their learning and across the Federation achieve together. We trust this letter is informative and useful to you however should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us via the school offices or Katie Riley, Clerk to the Governing Body (clerk@yarmouthceprimary.co.uk). 

Yours faithfully
Carla Bradshaw





Mark Webber
Co-Chair of Governors
The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth 
